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August 15, 1995 R

Mr. Ray Smith

Field Rep Supervisor, District Il
State of New Mexico

Qil Conservation Division
Artesia District Office

PO Drawer DD

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

re: Toothman Gas Com. #1 L-25-21-27

Dear Mr. Smith,

Whiting Petroleum Corporation, as operator, recently received notification that a packer
leakage test was required on the subject well. During July of 1995 we were attempting to
set a plug in a profile beneath a sliding sleeve, open the sliding sleeve and allow the
Wolfcamp to produce up the 2-7&" tubing string. After numerous attempts to set plugs it
became apparent there was a hole in the tubing. A service rig was moved on the well and
the tubing and packer pulled. Since the Morrow has never produced in this well, rather
than run a packer, a CIBP was set above the Morrow perforations. As a result of this work
there is no packer to test.

The enclosed Sundry summarizes the work that was performed on the Toothman well.

Should you have any questions, or require additional information, do not hesitate to
contact us.

Sincerely,
Whiting Peﬁroleum Corporation
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James T. Brown
Consulting Engineer
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